## Canby Kids Special Meeting March 9, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 pm at Backstop Bar & Grill restaurant

## In Attendance:

President: Shantel Harney Sec Treas: Vicki Pounds

Executive Secretary: Jacque Buchanan Member At Large: Alissa Netter

Baseball: Scott Sasse

Football: Mike Crebs Lacrosse: Curtis Nelson

Soccer: JD Elder

Softball: Chris Allhands

Last Saturday, the high school rugby club used the fields at Ackerman and Legacy for tournament. It had been raining very heavy all week and the usage damaged the fields, deemed unplayable in the near future and Lacrosse has had to rearrange their whole season field usage as a result. Although this event has been going on for the last four years, the exact date was not made known to Canby Kids so Lacrosse did not know the tournament was going on until after the damage had been done. There was discussion about who can decide to pull usage on the fields for adverse weather conditions in order to keep fields playable in the future.

There are new people serving in long standing positions. Steve Turner is the new facility manager for the school district. Jacque Buchanan started in July at the Canby Kids office. There has been some lack of communication in regards to field requests and about who does what. There have been other incidents that are of concern. The High School Baseball games were moved to Knight and Eccles and Softball & Baseball had to work out a solution after the fact. Ackerman irrigation work was scheduled at a time that makes it difficult for Canby Kids sports to use the fields when with a little coordination; a better time could have been scheduled after season.

Vicki Pounds will contact Superintendant John Steach to arrange a meeting to make sure things run smoothly in the future. Vicki will also contact Carol Hassfeld, the long serving Canby Kids office person about writing down a to-do list to follow.

Meeting ended at 8:09 PM Respectfully Submitted Vicki Pounds Sec Treas